
  
 

 

 

 

August 22, 2023 

 

Board Memo 106-2023: Final Report on Tropical Storm Hilary’s Impact on the West Coast 

 

Executive Board, 

 

NAPS has received a final report regarding tropical storm, Hilary, that impacted California. Please see below. 

 

 

The response for Tropical Strom Hilary has transitioned to recovery.  All remaining issues are being handled 

through the Districts and the WestPAC Area with support from Headquarters functions as needed. 

 

This will be the last HQ Summary Situation Report (SITREP) for this event. 

 

Situation: Recovery from Tropical Storm Hilary continues in California.  

 

People: 

• All employees have been accounted for (all functions). 

• The thirty-two (32) employees who were unable to get to their normal work locations yesterday have 

reported to their normal work locations today.  

 

Property: 

• Two (2) offices in the California 3 District remain inaccessible due to closed/flooded roadways and have not 

been assessed yet.  

• The remaining five that were inaccessible yesterday in California 6 and California 3 Districts are accessible 

and have no impacts. 

 

Product: 

• Normal operations for all Districts; Processing and Logistics today. 

• Two (2) offices in California 3 District remain closed today due to inaccessibility from closed/debris 

covered roads. These offices will be COOP’ed if roads remain closed after today. 

• All offices received mail today (except the two that remain inaccessible).  

 

Communications: 

• The Employee Emergency Hotline has been updated to reflect normal operations. 

• Unions and Management Associations have been briefed. 

• Industry Alerts will be updated accordingly. 

 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 
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